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This one isn’t going to be your normal show, as the entire Roman Reigns
issue is likely going to be a heck of a focus this time around. Of course
that’s as it should be, but it didn’t help that Smackdown didn’t exactly
have much going on. There’s also that whole stabbing in the back thing to
end Monday’s show so I’d expect more red than blue tonight. Let’s get to
it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Zack Ryder vs. Jinder Mahal

Welcome home Jinder and the Singh Brothers. Jinder forearms him in the
back to little avail to start as Ryder faceplants him right back. Some
right hands in the corner have Mahal in more trouble but he drops Ryder
face first onto the top rope. That means knees to the chest and some more
to the back, followed by the required chinlock.
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Back up and an elbow sets up another knee drop (the guy has a theme),
followed by choking on the ropes. The second chinlock follows but Ryder
fights up again. This time he gets taken down for a neck crank, broken up
by a jawbreaker. Ryder hits the middle rope dropkick and tries the Broski
Boot but only hits one of the Singhs instead. A sunset flip gives Ryder
the quick and upsetting pin at 5:03.

Rating: D. The chinlocks killed this thing, but that’s the case with most
of Mahal’s matches. What amazes me the most about Mahal is how fast he’s
fallen down the ranks. He was WWE Champion less than a year ago and now
he’s back on Main Event doing jobs for Zack Ryder. It’s not like this win
is even going to do anything for Ryder because it’s just Mahal on Main
Event. How can they mess one guy up that badly?

From Raw.

Here’s Roman Reigns to say that he can’t fight every day. He’s been
wrestling for eleven years and now it’s back. Therefore he has to vacate
the title and seek treatment. He was diagnosed with the disease when he
was 22 years old and now he has to do it again. Reigns was done with
football but the WWE gave him a chance. Whether it was cheering or
booing, the fans always reacted to him and that’s what matters most. The
best thing for him to do right now is to go home and focus on his family
and his health.

This is NOT a retirement speech because he’s coming back to this ring
when he’s healthy again. When he comes back, it’s not about titles but
about a purpose. He wants to show his family and friends that when live
throws a curve ball at him, he crowds the plate and swings for the
fences. Reigns leaves the title in the ring and walks away, only to be
greeted by Seth Rollins and Dean Ambrose on the stage for a big hug and
one more Shield pose.

From Raw again.

Here’s DX for a chat. They talk about being afraid of things but neither
of them are scared of anything. Shawn: “Ain’t neither of us running for
Mayor!” The other word running around has been nostalgia, which Shawn
hoped was just a Greek word for “new merch”. It’s really a polite way of



saying old. But then again, the #1 movie at the box office came out 40
years ago and two weeks ago, they sold out a 70,000 person stadium. HHH:
“Maybe old is just another way of saying “we’re better than you””.

I’ll let you make your own jokes and stick with HHH saying the DX logo
has been around for twenty two years. HHH talks about how there’s another
X that says the future is better too. Shawn: “And we’re running that
too!” They’re not coming to Crown Jewel to make you laugh, but to hand
you a beating. Shawn loads up the catchphrase but some electrical noises
go off….followed by a gong.

Undertaker and Kane appear on the screen, saying pride goes before
destruction. DX can bring their delusions and try to retrieve their lost
respect. They’ll unleash their utter contempt because Shawn can’t outrun
the reaper or survive the Brothers of Destruction. The Brothers will own
their souls for eternity and torment them in the deepest pits. They pour
dirt into a grave. On a show where the Universal Champion says he has
leukemia. And before they go to a country that is in the headlines for
murdering a journalist.

From Raw a third time.

Here are the Bellas and Rousey to sign. The twins bail as soon as Rousey
shows up but she says she’s not going to beat them up tonight. Instead,
she’s going to sign a contract so she can beat them up on Sunday. She
even offers to put her hands behind her back because if they can beat her
up like that, her own mother would kill her. They have her word, which is
Ronda’s bond.

The Bellas come in and mock her for not being as good in judo as her
mother or for not retiring undefeated from UFC. Nikki says Ronda’s mother
is already ashamed of her so imagine what it’s going to be like when a
Diva beats her for the title. She even slaps Ronda, who signs and
promises to end Nikki on Sunday. This was WAY better than last week,
partially because it didn’t go on for ten minutes. Now hopefully Sunday’s
match follows this week’s example and not last week’s.

From Smackdown.



On Saturday, Charlotte was giving a speech at the Performance Center,
talking about respect. She talked about how she’s grown up in the last
few months and being ready for the first Last Woman Standing match when
Becky Lynch came in. Becky is the one they should really be listening to
and the fight was on. The rookies break it up.

Revival vs. Chad Gable/Bobby Roode

Roode and Wilder start things off and a grappling exchange goes nowhere.
It’s off to Dawson vs. Gable with Dawson getting on his knees to even up
the size difference. Gable takes it down to the mat without much effort
but Dawson pulls his hair to take over. That’s enough for Chad to be sent
outside but Roode is a nice enough partner to make a save. Back in and we
hit the chinlock for a bit until Gable fights up.

Dawson comes back in but a double DDT takes down both Revivalists. The
hot tag brings Roode in for right hands and clotheslines but he misses
the Blockbuster. Everything breaks down and Gable cannonballs off the
apron to take out Wilder, leaving Roode to block Dawson’s DDT. Gable
makes a blind tag and breaks up a rollup on the illegal Roode, setting up
a German suplex to put Dawson away at 6:04.

Rating: C-. Not a bad little match here at all with both teams working
well together. It’s kind of amazing that Roode and Gable were thrown
together and haven’t been split up yet, which tends to be the case with a
lot of teams around here. The Revival’s direction continues to make me
sad, as they could be a heck of a team if they were given the chance.

From Raw again.

Tag Team Titles: Seth Rollins/Dean Ambrose vs. Dolph Ziggler/Drew
McIntyre

Ziggler and McIntyre are defending. It’s a brawl to start with the champs
being knocked outside to send us to an early break. Back with Rollins
hitting a suicide dive onto both champs but McIntyre kicks him down back
inside. Ziggler comes in, teases a superkick to Ambrose, and goes with a
chinlock on Rollins.



That doesn’t last long as Rollins fights up and throws him down, followed
by an enziguri on McIntyre. Ziggler is fast enough to get over and pull
Ambrose off the apron though, leaving Rollins to take the reverse Alabama
Slam. Back from a second break with Rollins making a blind tag and
dropping a frog splash for two on McIntyre as Ambrose dives onto Ziggler.
McIntyre gets put in the Tree of Woe but of course sits up to throw
Rollins down.

Rollins is fine enough to superplex Ziggler into the Falcon Arrow as the
fans are going nuts on these kickouts, probably because they know a title
change is coming. The Stomp misses so Rollins lifts Ziggler up for a
powerbomb into McIntyre. Dean comes back in but Dirty Deeds is broken up
and a Claymore sends him outside.

Ziggler sends Rollins shoulder first into the post and gets two off the
Zig Zag. The Claymore/Zig Zag combination is broken up by Ambrose but
here’s Strowman as Rollins and Ziggler clothesline each other. McIntyre
gets up to fight Strowman but they brawl into the crowd. Ziggler tries to
grab a title but gets Stomped for the pin and the title at 19:16.

Rating: B. Well….yeah. This was the most obvious title change in recent
history but at the same time, it’s the only thing they could do. With the
Reigns situation, dedicating the match to him was the best thing they
could do to guarantee an invested crowd during the title change. Another
entertaining match too.

Post match the celebration is on….until Ambrose hits Dirty Deeds on
Rollins. The place gets REALLY quiet as Ambrose pounds away on him and
shouts about Rollins thinking he’s funny. The beatdown is on with Den
throwing a title at him and then peeling back the floor mats for Dirty
Deeds on the concrete. Dean rips off the Shield shirt and leaves through
the crowd to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. There’s not much to see here but the Reigns ordeal was
such a big deal that it changed the course of the show. At the same time,
you can only get so much out of Smackdown when the whole company was
turned upside down by the announcement. The show was fine with some good
original stuff, but that’s about as far as it can go with all things



considered.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2003 Smackdown Reviews
(also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out the
information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/09/07/new-book-kbs-complete
-smackdown-2003-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

